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Muhammad Idham bin Mohd. Zain joined the Industry 
Depar tment of the APO Secretar iat effective f rom 7 
March. After receiving a BHSc in communications, the 
Malaysian native previously spent nine years at the Malaysia 
Productivity Corporation, where he was involved in numerous 
training and consultancy projects. Productivity areas of 
special interest include 5S, total productive maintenance, and 
the ISO series. Muhammad Idham is already appreciated by 
Secretariat colleagues for his calm good humor. He is married with two daughters 
and enjoys photography in his spare time. While at the Secretariat, he hopes to gain 
more knowledge and experience, especially in managing and handling international 
projects, as well as help other countries achieve greater socioeconomic development. 
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